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Comments: Fixed anchors are a core piece of climbers' safety system and climbers are users of wilderness

spaces. We have existing climbing policies for the use of fixed anchors. There is no reason to create new policies

for fixed anchors when the existing policies are not harming other users of current wilderness spaces. Prohibiting

fixed anchors endangers climbers everywhere! Currently, the climbing community takes responsibility for

carefully assessing and replacing outdated fixed anchors. If this policy is passed, it will inhibit safe use of

wilderness spaces for climbers. If climbers are unable to use fixed anchors to safely navigate vertical terrain, it

limits appropriate exploration of wilderness spaces. AND the U.S. is a leader in the sport of climbing and

historically has been the place for innovation in the sport and in equity in the outdoors and in climate change

action. The following part of the proposed policy - restricting the establishment of new routes to "existing climbing

opportunities" on non-Wilderness lands - took me reading it five times to even understand what it means. This

confusing policy takes away opportunities for appropriate new climbing. The issues of cultural and natural

resources should be considered for each unique area to assess the validity of climbing. PLEASE do not limit this

beautiful and respectful community of wilderness users. WE SHOW UP TO PROTECT THE LAND! Thank you

for your time.

 


